
    

  

Friday 17th January 2025 
 

Monday 20th January Fire Service visit to Y6 Monday 20th January 2.15pm Phonics workshop for 
Reception parents 

Tuesday 21st January Dogs Trust visit to Y4 Thursday 23rd January 2H Enrichment visit to Avro 
Museum 

Friday 24th January Y6 Enrichment visit to 
Parliament 

  

                

    Aldwyn Primary School     
Lumb Lane, Audenshaw, Manchester M34 5SF 

0161 370 3626 Email: admin@aldwyn.victoriousmat.org  

We have had a fantastic week of investigations, experiments 

and explorations during Science Week. Thank you for 

supporting our science evening on Wednesday, it was 

wonderful to see our families enjoying the range of science 

topics together. Thank you to Mrs Parkes for organising the 

evening. 

mailto:admin@aldwyn.victoriousmat.org


  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 
 

 

 

On Thursday 2MK had a visit to the Avro Heritage Museum 

in Stockport.  The children have learnt about the history of 

flight, and on this visit they had the opportunity to learn 

about how important Avro was for almost 100 years, so 

close to home! The children went into different cockpits of 

Avro aircraft, the Nimrod, the Vulcan and a Lancaster 

Bomber and saw how the instruments have changed over 

time.  They learnt how to hunt for submarines, who A.V. 

Roe was and why he was so important in British aviation 

history and even imagined being the Queen in a VC10, 

where they were shown around by Richard a volunteer, 

who used to actually be a VC10 pilot for the Queen!! As 

always, the children did us proud and their superb 

behaviour was commented on by many of the Museum 

volunteers.  

 

As part of their Geography and Science work about The 

Seasons, Year One went outside to explore.   

The children went outdoors to look for signs of 

Winter.  They explored the effect that frost had had on 

the grass and soil and observed the tiny fragments of 

frost that had formed on the wooden planters.  

The children made Winter journey sticks to record some 

of the things that they discovered.  

 



 

 

 

  

The Birthday Message 
 

We wish you many happy returns of the day. 
We hope you will be healthy and strong all the way 

Strong to do right, slow to do wrong, 
And thoughtful of others all day long. 

 
 
 
 
 

This week we celebrate the birthdays of: 
Edie George Ariana Aldo 
Harley Hunter Jackson Mrs Kennedy 
Mrs Sharrock    

 

 Attendance for this week = 95.2%  

  Congratulations to Nursery, 2MK, 2H, 3F, 

4M and 5C whose attendance all exceeded  

the Aldwyn target 

Well Done! 

 

Emergency School Closures 

In the event of an unavoidable school closure, all parents will be notified 

in the first instance by email through Arbor, we aim to do this before 

7.30am on the first day of a closure. The information will also be on the 

school website. 
 

 

Chinese New Year 

Celebrations for Chinese New Year will begin on Wednesday 

29th January this year. To mark the celebration, Mrs. Phillips will 

be creating a special Chinese New Year school dinner on Friday 

31st January. If your child usually has a packed lunch but would 

like the special dinner, please order the school dinner on Arbor 

– choose ‘hot meal’. For children in KS2 who are not in receipt 

of free school meals, this will be payable via Arbor. 

 

Please note, from Monday 20th January two classes from Audenshaw Primary School will be 

using the mobile classrooms near to the school office. This is a temporary measure following 

storm damage to classrooms on their site. 
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Secret Science  

 

Author Dara O Briain 

 

So you think everyday life is boring?! WHAT?! Hoo-ee, are you wrong! 

No, seriously. There’s so much EXTRAORDINARY science going on right from the minute you 

wake up to when you go to sleep. Actually, while you’re asleep, too. 

Science is a non-stop EVERYWHERE, everything adventure with some incredibly cool stuff going 

on, too. 

You’ve got your incredible brain, which has worked out how to read these words and make 

playing a video game feel as EXCITING as real life; you’ve got aeroplanes that can somehow get 

from the ground into the sky with all those people AND their luggage on board; you’ve got 

electricity and artificial intelligence and GPS and buses coming in threes (that’s science too) and 

LOADS more. 

In Secret Science, Dara O Briain takes you on a journey from the comfort of your favourite chair 

to the incredible science behind your everyday life and on into the future! 

Review taken from www.booksfortopics.com A wonderful website full of recommendations of 

books for all ages, topics and genres. 

If you have read a great book recently and would like to share a review in the newsletter, 

please speak to your class teacher, Mr. Beaty or Mrs. Clark 

http://www.booksfortopics.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://bookwhen.com/nicholsonacademy#focus=ev-seb5-

20250217000000 

https://bookwhen.com/nicholsonacademy%23focus=ev-seb5-20250217000000
https://bookwhen.com/nicholsonacademy%23focus=ev-seb5-20250217000000


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 


